       Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander               
Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 8th July 2013

Present
Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Keith Maund, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Dick Riches, Ray Taylor

Apologies 
Penny D’Souza, Fiona Firth, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Clare Talman, Richard Wallington
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 29 April were approved.
Matters arising
Robin advised that the servicing of the trailer will not be done before camp. Regarding the painting of the stairwells, Robin said that he would check on the cost of the paint.

Nigel reported that he had contacted RBK regarding the wheelchair accessible toilet but had not found them particularly helpful. It was agreed that it would not be possible to meet the full standards of accessibility without major and costly reconstruction and therefore we would go ahead with the minor improvements discussed previously. Nigel is to chase the builder to progress this matter.

Nigel advised that the scaffolding and fittings for the boat racks will be £750 + vat and this was agreed.


The wooden gig is now in Norwich and work is expected to start shortly. The cost of this will be met from the £3348 ‘Awards for All’ grant.


Karen advised that she had been unable to obtain the doors for the galley cupboards. (Keith pointed out that the cupboards are non standard sizes.) Karen said that the gardener had looked at the rear gates and will be quoting during the summer break. The meeting confirmed that steel posts are required.

Keith asked about the protective paint for the main deck walls. Robin said that this would be hospital wet room type paint and a trial area would be undertaken first.
GSL Report
Karen reported that Beavers number 24, are very active and recently attended the District sports day. 

Cubs number 32 and Simon will be taking some sixers and seconders to the sixers camp.


The Troop number 43 with 4 due to move to the Unit shortly. At the Regatta they put on a good show, winning four trophies. They are very active on the water, with the last night of the term being tomorrow.


The Explorers number 8 with two recently taken from the waiting list as a ‘pre-explorer’ experience.
 Financial
Paul provided a summary of income & expenditure for the meeting but advised that as he does not receive the bank statement until the 10th of the month it was not as up to date as he would have liked. He requested that future meetings are held after the 15th of the month, and also asked that anyone spending money or collecting funds to please provide him of the details by the end of the previous month. In this way he will be able to reconcile the bank statement and give a more accurate update of the financial position at the meeting.

Paul also advised that the telephone line is reconnected and he is now waiting for PlusNet to send him a modem. (It was agreed at the meeting that the password would need to be changed regularly).
Building
Dick said that he had stuck the loose tiles on the balcony, and now had a bolt to secure the shutter guide which was also loose.

Karen said that the Explorers will be painting the changing rooms. Robin said the paint suitable for building blocks can be obtained from Industrial Paints, Tolworth.


It was also noted that there is a loose tap in the gents toilet.
Safety
Karen said there was an incident in the changing room as a result of a ball breaking a fluorescent tube resulting in a scout sustaining a minor cut. The scout is OK and the parents are satisfied with the action taken. Nigel said that he would replace the light fitting.
Any Other     
Karen reported on a recent GSLs meeting that she attended.
Business           The World Scout Jamboree in 2015 will take place in Japan at a cost of £2300 per person with a £700 donation from County. Karen said the Explorers are not that keen but some Scouts may be interested. It was suggested that a talk from previous participants may spark some interest. Selection is to be completed by October.

District Camp next year will be at Polyapes and District want every section from every group to run an activity at camp. More information is awaited.


Changes are expected to the annual census. Numbers overall are dropping, although Royal Kingston show a 4% increase.


District is still working on the District Plan.


The responsibility for the module training for leaders is moving from County to District. New safety modules are expected.


Karen reported on a meeting with the RN Commander. She said that Inspections are expected to take place on a Thursday or Friday, and the paperwork associated with the inspection is being reduced. Karen said that she had requested a summer inspection.

Keith advised that there will be a sum of money for Leander from Peter Burton’s Estate, and that thought should be given to how this money will be spent to provide a lasting and appropriate reminder of someone who gave so much to Leander. There was some discussion on possible items but this was deferred until the amount is confirmed.

Dick reported that the HQ Foundation stone had been the subject of graffiti and suggested that thought needs to be given as to what is done to avoid this in future. The Guild have discussed removing the stone to a safer location in the building and bricking up the current position. Dick would obtain a price for taking out and making good, and Ray will check the amount paid for cleaning on a previous occasion.


Dick advised that when the wooden gig returns from Norwich he will need to spend about £50 on 5X Cuprinol. This was agreed.

Robin reported that all boat fixings are being put in racks; all Coypus now have clip lines, and that he has devised a method of supporting the covers of the gigs when moored on the water.

Nigel asked Karen to check that the sections have all the kit they need when she has her Leaders meeting in August.

Future Dates
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Camp
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18 November
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